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Thursday, 07 December 2023 
 

Dear Parents/Carers,  
We have been getting ready for Christmas this week. Last week, our enormous hall Christmas tree arrived and the 
children have been making wonderful Christmas decorations for it. We think you’ll agree that it is amazing.  

 
Now the weather has turned much colder, please can we ask the 
children to come to school with a named, 
warm coat and named gloves and hat if 
possible. Our playground is very exposed 
and the children are outside for around 40 
minutes at lunchtime, which can be a long 
time if not appropriately dressed.   
 
 

 
Our Amazing Catering Staff 

Well done to our wonderful catering team, who were inspected by 
Kirklees last week. They were once again awarded a gold Catering 
Standards Certificate which is the highest level possible. 
The team work very hard everyday to provide delicious meals for 
hundreds of our pupils.  
 
 
 

Year 1 and Reception - Reindeer Run 
On Wednesday, 6th December, children in Reception and Year 1 took part in a sponsored Reindeer Run to raise money 
for Kirkwood Hospice.  This event had been delayed from 1st December due to the icy weather. We would like to say a 
big thank you for all the sponsorship money we have currently received both in school and via the Just Giving link 
Moorlands Primary School Reindeer Run 2023! - JustGiving 

So far, we have raised over £ £328. Can we kindly ask that any outstanding sponsorship money is paid by  
15th  December. Thank you once again for everyone's generosity.  

mailto:office@moorlandsprimary.org.uk
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/moorlandsprimaryschoolreindeerrun2023
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The Royal Opera House 
Year 4 have been working in collaboration with the Royal Opera House and, yesterday, were invited to a special 
performance at Huddersfield Town Hall, with hundreds of other local children. They had a wonderful time performing 
the songs that they have been learning in school and watching an orchestra play. 
 
Shout Outs 
At the weekend, Emily D-B, Zara V and Ella V represented Rhythms School of Dance at the 
Christmas Hits dance show at the Winter Gardens in Blackpool. 
They put on a brilliant show with their friends from their dance school and the other dance 
schools and got everyone into a festive mood. Well done and thank you for the great show.  
 
Reception Visit to Church 
Linking to this term’s topic, festivals and celebrations, Reception went to Mount Methodist 
Church. Once they arrived at the Church, they talked about what celebrations were coming 
soon. They learnt how Advent is celebrated in the Church and when each advent candle is 
lit for the build up to Christmas. They all took part in different Christmas crafts; they decorated a star and hung it on 
the tree. They then decorated their own Christmas cards. At the end of their visit, they listened to the Nativity Story. 
They had a such a lovely time and represented our school beautifully.   
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Moorlands Star Writer of the Week 

This week’s Star writer is Jacob in 2J. He has spent lots of time working on a non-
chronological report. In it he has written about four festivals we have in the Autumn. He 
included lots of detail, joining words, lists and a wide range of punctuation. All his capital 
letters and full stops were in the correct places and he has been working very hard at trying 
to join his handwriting. He has also continued his learning at home by writing reports about 
things that interest him, such as the universe and space! Well done, Jacob. 
All work chosen for Moorlands Star Writer of the Week will be shared on the school website 
and can be found under the ‘Curriculum’ tab on the website’s main page. From there, select 
the ‘Writing’ tab and then finally the ‘Moorlands Star Writer of the Week’ tab. 
Be sure to keep checking our newsletter and website to see who the next Moorlands Star 
Writer will be! 

 
Behaving the Moorlands Way and Learner of the Week Awards. 
Each week, every class award two certificates: Behaving the Moorlands Way and Learner of the Week. 
These awards are for children who have shown they are wonderful role models and have an amazing attitude to 
learning - trying their best all the time. 
We are delighted to share that the following students are this week’s recipients of these awards. 
Class Award winner Class Award winner Class Award winner 
 Behaving the 

Moorlands Way 
Learner of the 
week 

 Behaving the 
Moorlands Way 

Learner of the 
week 

 Behaving the 
Moorlands Way 

Learner of the 
week 

DD Anav G Sanuth A 2S Blake W Thea B 4H Olivia P Giovanna W 
HH Jack Mc Lucas R 2H Caelan H Alexander F 5T Jake W Frankie D 

SS Madison W AJ A 3M Joshua D Leo K 5KS Beau M Aisha A 
1P Lucy B Ayyub W 3CM Eesa F Aiden W 5S Heidi R Finn T-H 
1K Toby C Le’Shante T 3S Jed C Faris M 6W Olivia E Zara V 
1O Oscar H Lucas-Jay D 4G Jacob H Amadou B 6C Shola K Hania S 
2J Layla H Siena K 4W Jenson N Lyla H 6F Niamh C Jared H 

 
They were presented with certificates in assembly, which will be on display in school for a week, and have been given a 
privilege card which entitles them to go for lunch first with a friend on a day of their choice this week and a non-
uniform day on Friday of this week. 
 
Christmas Productions  
Due to fire regulations, we have limited tickets to 250 per performance. If you have not got a ticket, please do not come 
to the performance as we will not be able to let you in and it is not fair to ask staff at the doors. 
 
Please drop children off for the evening performances in FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM at the following locations and 
pick them up afterwards from the same place. Please ensure you bring your tickets. 
 
Tuesday, 19th - Years 1 and 2: Drop children at their classroom doors at 5.00pm so that we can get everybody ready. 
Once you have dropped your child off you need to make your way round to the hall with your ticket.  
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Thursday, 21st - Years 3 and 4: Drop children at their usual entrance doors at 4.30pm so that we can get everybody 
ready. Once you have dropped your child off you need to make your way to the hall with your ticket. 
 
Thursday, 21st - Years 5 and 6: Drop children at their normal entrance doors at 6.10pm. Once you have dropped 
your child off you can take a seat in the hall if you have a ticket. 
 
After the performance, parents are asked to line up outside the collection door (please note this will be 
their usual exit door) and the children will be dismissed one at a time. Children will not be allowed to 
leave without an adult collecting them.  
 
Please note that the footpath gate on Moorlands Road and the gate at the back of school will be locked for the evening 
performances. The School Council will be on the doors collecting money to go towards School Council projects. Please 
donate if you can. 
Please do not use the staff car park for any of the performances. It will be particularly busy around 6pm on Thursday as 
one performance ends and the children for the next performance arrive. Where possible please walk to avoid congestion.  
 
Fruit Shop Payment for Spring Term 2024 – Years 3-6 
If you would like your child to have fruit and healthy snacks from our Fruit Shop during the Spring Term 2024, would 
you please make a payment of £14.70 via your ParentPay account by Wednesday, 13th December 2023.  This 
represents a charge of 30p for 1 item every day from our Fruit Shop.  Please note that your payment means that your 
child opts into our Fruit Shop for the full term and, due to the numbers and logistics involved, we are unable to make 
refunds for absence, etc.  If you prefer to pay via a Paypoint, please contact the office to request a Barcode. 
 
PTA Raffle Prize Donations 
The PTA are working very hard to raise money to support our children in school. 
They will be holding a raffle during the school Christmas performances and would 
like to put a plea out for prizes. If you have any unwanted gifts or prizes you 
would like to donate, please bring them to the school office. If anyone owns a 
local business, donations would be much appreciated.  Thank you everyone.  
 
After School Club Programme – Spring 2024 
Our Spring Term Clubs were opened for bookings on Monday, 27 November 2023.  We still have places available for 
the following: 
Multi-Sports (Yr. 1-3), Hockey (Yr. 3-6), Science (Yr. 1-2), Girls Football (Yr. 4-6), Choir (Yr. 1-6), Drama (Yr. 3-6), Hip 
Hop/Street Dance (Yr. 4-6), Football (Yr. 4-6) and Hip Hop/Street Dance (Yr. 1-3). 
 
Dates for Your Diary  
8th December 30 children to the Huddersfield Brass Band concert at the Town Hall. 
18th December Years 1/2 Christmas performance 2.30pm  
19th December Reception Christmas performance 9.15am 
19th December Years 1/2 Christmas performance 5.30pm 
20th December Years 3/4 Christmas Performance 9.15am 
20th December Years 5/6 Christmas Performance 2.15pm 
21st December School Christmas dinner 
21st December   Years 3/4 Christmas Performance 5pm 
21st December   Years 5/6 Christmas Performance 6.30pm 
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22nd December   Christmas jumper day. 
  
Remember there are regular updates on X @MoorlandsHudds and on our school website www.moorlandsprimary.org.uk. 
As always, we do have an open-door policy, so if there is anything you would like to speak to us about, please do.  

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.moorlandsprimary.org.uk/
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